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	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES & DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 

To the: PLANNING AND TRANSPORTATION REGULATORY PANEL

On:
Thursday, 21 August, 2003

TITLE: THE CITY OF SALFORD (GREENLEACH LANE/PARRFIELD ROAD, WORSLEY) (PROHIBITION OF WAITING) ORDER 2003

RECOMMENDATIONS:
The Committee are asked to consider whether, in light of the objections received, the order should be:-

(i) introduced as originally proposed, or

(ii) amended, or

(iii) withdrawn

It is the recommendation of the Director of Development Services that the Order be introduced as originally proposed .

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
The report attached explains the background to and the reasons for introducing the order 

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Minutes of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel of 7th November 2002 and correspondence from the objectors; plan outlining the proposals 

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
N/A

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
N/A

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A

CONTACT OFFICER:
Hayley Unsworth, Legal Assistant, 0161 793 3049

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
Worsley and Boothstown; 

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Transport Strategy; 

DETAILS:
A letter has been received regarding the safety of pedestrians and motorists on Greenleach Lane in the vicinity of the Post Office due to increased parking at this location. This increase is due to the changing nature of the Post Office providing more services including the lottery and licensed alcohol. In addition a further complaint has been received regarding the parking of vehicles on Greenleach Lane at its junction with parrfield road, which obstructs sightlines.

Observations taken on site have revealed that vehicles do park outside the residential properties and that these vehicles park halfway on the footway. As ther is no footway outside the Post Office, parking in this manner is creating problems for pedestrians especially mothers with pushchairs. The observations also revealed that vehicles are being parked around the junction of Parrfield Road, which obstructs access into and out of the road.

Consequently a consultation has been carried out, as the introduction of waiting restrictions to prevent this parking would affect residents in the area. As a result of this consultation and a further meeting with Ward Councillors it was proposed to introduce no waiting  at any time restriction on Greenleach Lane and Parrfield Road.

To inprove highway safety for pedetrians and improve sightlines for motorists.

At the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel meeting on 7th November 2002 authorisation was given to advertise the intention to make the above mentioned Order under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.

The proposals of the Director of Development Services are for the:-

Introduction of 

                                                    SCHEDULE  

NO WAITING AT ANY TIME

Greenleach Lane, south west side, from a point 15 metres south east of the south eastern kerbline of Parrfield Road, in a north westerly direction to a point 5 metres south east of the south eastern kerbline of Summerfield road.

Parrfield Road, both sides, from its junction with Greenleach Lane for a distance of 15 metres in a south westerly direction.

Objections to the proposal have been received. Letters explaining of the need for the Order have been sent to the objectors, however the objections listed have not been withdrawn. Copies of the outstanding objections are available at panel.

The following objections have not been withdrawn.

Brief details of the objections and the Director of Development Services comments are as follows:-

Ms J. Taylor of 169 Greenleach Lane objects to the proposals due to concerns relating to the safety of her vehicle if she is unable to park on Greenleach Lane. Although it is accepted that vehicles parked remote from a resident’s property may be more susceptible to crime, this is not a valid objection where the safety of highway users is being compromised.

Mr C Gray of 100 Roe Green raises several points in objection to the Order, and a full copy of his letter is available for inspection. Briefly, his objections are as follows:

·
He claims that there was no overwhelming demand for waiting    restrictions to be introduced and that only one letter of concern was received by the Council. In fact more than one letter  was received and the results of consultation were in favour of the restrictions.

·
He points out that there is a footpath outside of the Post Office. Whilst this is correct, the path ends at 46 Greenleach Lane, and  hence pedestrians approaching from the east have to use the opposite footpath, which is often obstructed by parked vehicles.

·
He suggests that the problem of vehicles parking on the footpath is exacerbated by the fact that the hedges of adjoining properties overhang the footpath. This matter has been reported to the Highways Maintenance section for investigation.

·
He suggests that the parking of vehicles in the location is beneficial to highway safety because it slows traffic. Whilst this can sometimes be seen as a traffic calming feature, in this instance due to the layout of the road parked vehicles force other vehicles onto the wrong side of the road on a blind bend. In addition, pedestrians approaching from the east have to use this footway and are then forced to cross between parked vehicles thus compromising highway safety.

·
He is concerned that the banning of parking will compromise the viability of the Post Office, resulting in its eventual closure. However, there is still parking available in the vicinity of the Post office and trade should not be unduly affected. In addition, the restrictions are in line with Government policy to encourage people to walk to local amenities.

·
Finally, he suggests that the same result could be achieved by the installation of bollards. However, the footway is not wide enough to accommodate such a proposal.

D. Day of 161A Greenleach Lane expresses concern regarding safety at the corner and suggests that some form of traffic calming measures are required, with a system for residents and business permitted parking. However, the introduction of traffic calming measures would not prevent vehicles being forced onto the wrong side of the highway due to inconsiderate parking, and pedestrians crossing the road would still be forced to cross between parked vehicles, thus compromising their safety. Furthermore, any vehicle being parked at this location, be it a visitor to the Post Office or a resident, is creating a problem of highway safety, and a residents’ parking scheme would still require waiting restrictions.

Mr J. Collier of 3 Starkie Street objects to the proposals on the basis that there is a footpath outside of the Post Office, that the imposition of restrictions will speed up traffic, and that vehicles will still park irrespective of yellow lines. The comments on the first two bases of objection are as outlined above, and with regard to the use of yellow lines, vehicles parked there can be issued with a fixed penalty charge notice.

Mrs P Goulen of 149 Greenleach Lane comments that the prohibition will add to congestion and suggests that the area covered by the restrictions should be shorter; however due to highway safety reasons the whole length of the proposal is required. She also makes other suggestions including a residents’ parking scheme and the addition of the words “down now” to the word “slow” presently marked on the road. This is not possible, since all authorities are governed by the Traffic Signs and General Regulations as to the wording which may be introduced on a highway. 

Mr A Fickling and Ms A Williams are pleased that the Council is taking action in this location, but do not feel that the proposed restrictions will help, and would prefer a pedestrian refuge to be built. However, there is insufficient carriageway width available to provide such a refuge and still maintain 2-way flow of vehicles.

MR B Gee of 3 Parrfield Road objects to the proposals as he feels that restrictions should be placed on people passing through the area rather than residents, and suggests that consideration be given to the introduction of an order restricting the use of the road by those who are non-resident. Parking cannot be restricted to residents only as any vehicle parked at this location will compromise highway safety. Mr Gee also proposes a traffic calming  scheme including a 15 mph speed limit and an access only order. Speed limits cannot be reduced without traffic calming measures, and at present Greenleach Lane does not meet the necessary criteria. 

Ms Brennan of 167 Greenleach Lane also objects on the basis that she will be unable to park outside of her house, and raises the suggestion of residents parking permits. Again, as stated above, it is considered that the parking of any vehicle compromises highway safety with vehicles forced onto the wrong side of the road on a blind bend.

Bearing the objections in mind, the Director of Development Services would still recommend that the Order be introduced as originally proposed.

